New Highland Elementary
Site Based Decision Making Council Meeting
April 10, 2009
    
The New Highland Elementary Site Based Decision Making Council met on Friday, April 10, 2009 at 2:34 pm in the school library.

 
Members present included:  Jackie Gibbons, Connie Goff, Joan Hill, and Lana Mitchell

Members absent:  Stephanie Brown and Pancy Jones

Visitor present:  Lisa Greene

Agenda---Mrs. Goff recognized the visitor, Lisa Greene, and reviewed the agenda.  She shared that Lisa would be able to address the council at the beginning of the meeting.  Lisa had questions concerning the type of ribbons the children would receive on field day.  Ms. Goff shared she would speak to Mr. Howard about his plans for field day and would ask if he would like a committee to assist him in planning field day.      

 
Lisa also shared she had a concern with staff being asked to perform medical procedures.   Ms. Greene volunteered to speak with Mike Kral, KEA representative, to assist in designing a school policy concerning staff and medical procedures.

Minutes---The minutes of the March meeting were reviewed.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to approve the minutes and Lana Mitchell seconded it.

  
Financial Report---The financial report was reviewed by council members.  Connie Goff made a motion to approve the financial report and Jackie Gibbons seconded it.

Old Business

Dates for Open House--Open House for the 2009-2010 school year will be Thursday, July 30th.  Time will be 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm.  Lana Mitchell made a motion to approve the date and time and Jackie Gibbons seconded it.

Policy Concerning Cap Size---Jackie Gibbons will present a final policy concerning classes being at caps at the May SBDM meeting. The policy will be implemented during the 2009-2010 school year.

School Safety/Morning Drop-Off Procedures--- The “morning drop-off” procedure seems to be running smoothly.  The council moved to adopt this procedure as a School Safety/Morning Drop-Off Policy.  Jackie Gibbons made a motion to adopt this procedure as a policy and Lana Mitchell seconded it.

Professional Development Plan for Classified Staff ---Mrs. Gibbons agreed she would speak to Mr. Nelson to see if the Professional Development Committee would have a recommendation for professional development training for classified staff  for the 2009-2010 school year ready to present at the next regular SDBM meeting. The recommendation should include whether the hours required for instructional training would be for 12 or 18 hours.   Ms. Goff has asked Carol Sizemore to speak with the classified staff to receive input as to the topics they would like to see offered for professional development.  Carol will share these ideas with the PD committee.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 3:29 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Joan Hill
 
 
 
 
